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SUMMARY OF BILL:    Removes certain reporting requirements of the Department of 

General Services (DGS) regarding energy-efficient and alternative fuel vehicles maintained in 

its fleet. Removes the requirement that certain information regarding such vehicles be made 

accessible via the department’s website. Specifies that DGS is required to establish “policies,” 

rather than “rules and regulations,” with regards to how it houses, repairs, and operates its fleet 

of vehicles. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumptions: 

 

• The DGS Vehicle and Asset Management Division is responsible for the acquisition, 

management and disposal of state vehicles utilized by state departments, offices, and 

agencies. 

• There will be no significant fiscal impact to DGS for removing certain reporting 

requirements or to no longer provide online access to certain information.  

• Based on information provided by the Office of Legal Services, the use of “policies,” 

rather than “rules and regulations,” correctly describes standards created by DGS as 

applied to the housing, repair, and operation of its fleet of state vehicles, thereby 

codifying existing practice. 

 

 

CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

   
Krista Lee Carsner, Executive Director 
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